Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 2nd December 2021 7pm
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	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.

	 

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
The minutes from the last meeting (2nd September 2021) were accepted as an accurate record. See attached link below.          

https://leithacademy.uk/parent-council/meeting-minutes/

	 

	3.
	Head Pupils Update

Extremely hectic time of year for our prefects and head pupils.  Sachkeerit attended the meeting to give us a brief update on what has been going on.  There was a Remembrance service in November which prefects carried out and was very touching with songs, poems and biblical passages. The equality ambassadors have been carrying out a lot of work around the school, updating the LBGTQ noticeboard with bold bright colours with announcements advertising the safe spaces areas etc.  Also, a board for the cultural calendar where there are Festival updates every month of different faiths.  December is Christmas. Key adults have been asked to decorate the doors with a prize being given for best decorated. There is a violence against women campaign for the 16 days of activism to spread awareness.  Regarding prelims, head pupils have been talking to the younger kids and supporting them.   There is help for them via teams and after school classes are also available.

	 
 


	4.
	Course Choice Process
Ben Stewart started courses for S3 S4 and S5 through November & December. There will be a straw poll on course choice for rough idea so pupils can get their 1st choices if possible.  1/3 have handed them in, tomorrow or middle of next week at latest for the remaining responses. There will be Parental information evenings next term. This will be prepared for in due course.  Ben is happy to answer any and all queries.  


	

	5.
	Financials
Mike advised that the faculties who have been given a financial contribution are delighted with the help they have received. 
Previous balance was £1569. Deductions - £40 clerk, £200 poppy and climate appeal, £150 sporting uniforms for pupils participating in school teams, £350 S6 Prom and botanical plants in the main street indoor school £150 which left a balanced of £679 + £1042 credit from CEC. Current balance is £1721. 

	 



	6.
	Leith Rotary
Ben Stewart discussed the charity initiative shop at ocean terminal Leith Rotary.   They are requesting donations and volunteers also if anyone would like to pop in to buy anything.   They kindly sent an email to the school to ask for your participation.  They also enquired if Leith Academy would like to be a partner which would make them one of the charities that would receive a split of the funds. They have been helpful by supplying data for tech poverty pupils in the past.  Any help would be greatly appreciated.

	

	7.
	Head Teachers Update

S1, 4 and 6 Photographs – Thursday 16th and Friday 17th September

The school photographers came in and had a successful session.

After School Study – Great program put together and available.

S1 Teambuilding – Well done to Daniel Fox, House Head Team and the great support across the school for what has been a really positive 2 days for our S1’s where they have worked together on different tasks and skills. Mention to the S6 leads who were a great support.

“….it’s the best day I’ve had here so far’ was the comment from one!

S6 Leadership – Helping in class, running a club, leading a group – get in touch with ways our S6 can support our youngsters in different and creative ways. Any steps they take are recorded through their Saltire Award hours which they complete online and can use as part of their CV towards their next step.

National Recognition – We were filmed and interviewed this week for the Scottish Learning Festival, this was due to our creative use of Click View technology to enhance our learning. Pupils get great enjoyment through their informative clips / videos and questioning which help engagement and link well with our work in using tech to enhance learning. Well done to all involved in the filming production.

S1 Lunch time – S1 now have the choice to stay in or to use the community, with maturity. 

S4,5,6 Parent Info Eve – Our ‘How to pass National Qualifications’ evening is designed to help support Parents and Families as their youngsters travel through the Senior Phase. Planning, organising, supporting and signposting are key skills we can do as Parents to help our young adults through their subject / course demands. The date is Sept 30th and will be on Teams. RW will keep the details coming. This was held successfully.

Parents’ Eve 2021/22 – As per recent Covid years, Edinburgh Council has agreed to continue with online Parents’ Eve for School year 21/22. BS will continue to lead these sessions across the school year with the relevant info. Colleagues can of course select to work from school or from home.

Sustainability work – A great start has been made by colleagues linked to our sustainability work this year. There are many aspects to this, one is our outdoor spaces, the Art / HE courtyard is already looking well following Nadia, Colin, James and Carolyn taking the lead with one of our Parents, Lucy.

See Nadia if you have thoughts / ideas / interest.

Head Pupil Team – a good process of rigour with a number of skill sets covered. Team are;

Head pupils – Sachkeerit Kaur and Emily Combe

Depute Head pupils – Amanda Bowman and Eve Boyd

Holiday date change – 

See the council and national update on the new Jubilee holiday dates.

European day of languages is on Sunday and we will have activities through the weeks, Simon Robinson’s last count was 57 countries, this is well linked to the international study we are involved in around how we support pupils from different countries / backgrounds.

Maths Week - We have 3 x 5 working days till the Oct half term - yes it’s Maths / numeracy week next week, keep the awareness high. Kirsty and Team will be in touch.

Mental Health at Leith – fyi this has gone to Parents today….

World Mental Health Day is on Sunday the 10th of October. In order to raise awareness of the support in and around the school for mental health we will hold a Mental Health Awareness Day at Leith Academy on Friday the 8th of October. 
 

Sustainability National Competition – See below photos taken at the Hydrogen Fuel Cell Challenge we hosted this week. Feedback from the workshops has been really positive! We will hear news about the next stage and the regional finals from the organisers soon. Well done to Science for facilitating.

-Hello Yellow, Mental Health - well done to Lorna leading and all involved as we support Mental Health not just today but ‘every day’. Please support through Parent Pay.

-CO2 monitoring – All Schools in Scotland are being asked to have a reading for all rooms in all schools. If we can help each other with this, we can move through the rooms quickly, this will hopefully lead to a quicker resolution for all. Thanks to John Mullen for work in this area, further details to come. 

-Parents’ Eve - Our first Parents’ Eve is next week, a great chance to link in with our S1 Parents on how positively they are settling in. Details to come from Ben and Susan.

-S1 Check in with House Head – Our S1 Settling in interviews are ongoing with our House Head Team. It’s a positive piece of relationship building to help the young Team transition.

-COP26 is on a weekly countdown, see posters and update from colleagues on how we can continue to raise awareness and support young people in making positive changes.

Man Alive - this morning, thank you to Kieran and others who led on this positive work supporting young boys / men / adults in dealing with mental health. 

Mid year assessment / Prelim – These were held successfully and went well, pupils now must take on board the feedback.
What are you up to out of School? 

Key Adults thank you for directing the S4,5,6 to the link questionnaire https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=af6sSGo3tUKfacnke7-5xLDDPZaMxwBFt4NQAq7KvDJUMlI4MTBWSjk2UEVRUUJNQjgyVVVPRlAzTy4u
S3 Track 1 Reports – As they end the BGE, this data is crucial to targeting support. Thanks for the work in finalising these before they go to Parents where hopefully discussions between home / school can be triggered.

SQA / Assessment is changing – ‘How’ we assess young people has been largely unchanged since Victorian times, use of high stakes, all or nothing exam hall questions have in most countries and areas of Further / Higher Education been reformed to reflect a more updated way of assessing what / how / when young people learn. Covid exposed this….as a result there is a National consultation on what you think could / should be considered, I would encourage all to look at this and complete Education reform consultation on behalf of Professor Ken Muir, University of the West of Scotland and Independent Advisor to the Scottish Government - Scottish Government - Citizen Space .

Remembrance – Thursday 11th we will hold our service with Prefects and Rev Ian May at our memorial near the front doors. Our plan is to video this and stream live to your screens. Poppies are available at front door with donations.

Attendance – We have moved to an increased Govt position of monitoring attendance. Ensure this is part of your routine at the start of lessons (whilst they are doing their starter activity).

COP26 Final days – well done to Lucy, the Art Team and all the fantastic entries for the T-Shirt competition. Some of the quality of design, messaging and concern that came through was inspiring.

HMIE Thematic inspection – Feedback from Bill was wholly positive, he felt strong triangulation with what we ‘say we do’ and what ‘we actually do’ as he walked round the school and spoke with colleagues and pupils…..Mike ‘your school has heart for sure’ was his closing statement, which was nice to hear.

Thanks to Alison and all who were involved.

Anti-Bullying Week – Next week is the national week where we continue to raise awareness of how to challenge and support instances of bullying when they occur. The message this year is a preventative one, where ‘One Kind Word’ is encouraged. 

Seating – We will be lowering our café area seats as of next week, the guidance from Scottish Govt is still to avoid gatherings where possible, that said, our pupils have been very mature in handling the expectations covid has placed on us all. As the weather deteriorates our need for indoor seating will increase. Pupils will still be encouraged to bring appropriate clothing and take some time / space outside in the fresh air, this will help their focus the following period(s), but the seating will also be available going forward.

Toilets – ongoing challenges when leaving these open, we are all keen to have them accessible but this becomes challenging when they are damaged / ill used by a small number. Hopeful this will settle.
Covid continues – You will be aware that the Scottish and UK government are concerned over the coming weeks as we enter the deeper parts of winter towards Christmas. With only 4 weeks to go until we break it is important we ‘step up’ what we do to help reduce transmission where possible. Steps to continue taking with pupils / classes;

-Hand san and hand hygiene 

-Coverings to be worn by all

-Use outside where possible

-CONTINUE to take LFD Test and record result

Rights Respecting Schools – We are delighted that we have been in discussion with the awarding body, based on the work we do to help and support young people, we have been informed that we are committed to the Bronze level and have been encouraged to continue to our Silver. Huge thanks to all colleagues, pupils and parents who have helped get us to this point. Especially Blair and Jen in leading this work. Info can be found here  The Rights Respecting Schools Award | UNICEF UK 

S3 Track 1 reports – The S3 reports were issued to Parents, to help home discussions.

S3, 4, 5 Course / Subject Choice – This process is now underway with Ben leading the process. You will have received an important updates. These are important steps as youngsters chose their subjects and paths for the start of the 22/23 School year.

Network

The last few weekends have seen some significant work being done to the council system. We (HT’s) are told this will support improvement in the long term. We all hope this is the case as this has been a significant challenge…..Monday seems to be a challenge post weekend work of late.

Ending violence against women – awareness raising across the school.

Christmas plans are now in discussion and underway, these will be virtual but details to follow.


	

	8.
	Any Other Business

Duke of Edinburgh not currently operating, hopeful to find a replacement as Mrs Irvine has left.

Toilet issues continue to be ongoing but this is being monitored.  They will be re-opened on Monday.
Email parent council any questions and it will be passed on to appropriate person and your query answered.

	

	9.
	Date of next meeting
Thursday 27th January 2022 7pm. May be subject to change.  
	


